           NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY
8th FEBRUARY 2008, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr A Parker (Chairman), Cllr Mrs Ellis, Cllr Mrs Shorthouse, Cllr Mrs A Topliss, Cllr Mrs D Smith and Cllr G Plowman.
In attendance:  Cllr M Ford (to 8.42pm), Cllr Mrs H Wheeler, Cllr J Bladen (to 8.42 pm) Mrs J Storer (Clerk), 1 Parishioner
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
1. Matters raised by the public.

None were raised
2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

Cllr Ford reported that he has spoken with Mr P Leigh (DCC) regarding the road survey, which has been completed.  It revealed that the road is too narrow for double white lines, but additional signage and the alteration of the speed limit is being considered by DCC. When a plan has been finalised it will be presented to the Parish.  In the interim, the Police are to be asked to raise the number of speed checks that are carried out in the Parish.
3. Members to declare prejudicial interests

None were raised
PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION
07/142
Apologies for Absence: apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Buchanan.
 

07/143
Variation of Order of Business

No variation was required.

07/144
Declaration of Members Interest

No declarations were made.

07/145
Minutes of the last meeting held 11.01.08 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.
07/146
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded other than the items already listed.
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07/147
Matters arising.

07/33
To consider the planting of trees currently held by the Chairman

DCC is to revisit the trees on Blacksmiths Lane, as reported by Mr Wass at the January 2008 meeting.  These trees were last inspected by DCC in 2005.  Cllr Ford will continue to press this matter.
07/35
Style

Negotiations regarding the style are still ongoing.
07/120 Additional Street Lighting

This request will be taken to the Safer Neighbourhood Meeting on 3rd March 2008.

07/133 Dog Fouling

There have been no further reported incidents of dog fouling.

07/141 Police Surgery

The next police surgery will be held on 11th February 2008.

07/148
Clerk’s report.

SDDC are to attend the next Parish Council meeting to explain and offer further information regarding the alterations to the brown bin composting scheme.

07/149  Chairman’s report.

The Chairman’s report, as previously circulated, was accepted.
A complaint had been received regarding litter near to Bladon School.  This was reported to SDDC who have a schedule to clear the litter, once a year.  This litter has been removed.
07/150
To receive reports from parish councillors 

 Meetings attended
Village Hall Committee held 05/02/08– emergency repairs were carried out over the Christmas holiday, to the Gents toilets, at a total cost of approximately £1700.  The kitchen project is still being considered. 
Cllr Mrs Wheeler recommended contacting Mr I Hey (SDDC) about possible grant funding.
Repton Area Meeting held 26/01/08 – Comments were made about parking in the village, particularly outside the Village Hall and in the bus layby.  Numerous complaints were made about the condition of the roads within the Village.
The Parish Council and Cllr Ford will continue to pursue these matters, and are hopeful that once the road surface has been rectified, line markings can be painted to warn motorists of the hazards of parking in certain areas of the village.
Forthcoming meetings

Safer Neighbourhood – 03/03/08
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07/151
To consider the Summer Holiday Play Provision

RESOLVED: to book 1 sports mobile session, 1 sports mobile with play mobile session and 1 session of the climbing wall.
This will be subject to the avoidance of a clash with any sessions being held at Repton and the supply of publication material.
07/152
To arrange the Parish Walk (Affordable Housing survey)

RESOLVED: that the Chairman together with Cllr Mrs Wheeler, Cllr Mrs Smith and Mr M King will agreed a date and time for walk.

07/153
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications

9 2007 0068 L – The erection of four lighting units at Ramada Hotel, Newton Road, Newton Solney
The Planning Department was asked to consider the location, position and intensity of the proposed lights, particularly with regard to the problems experienced by the previous set of lights.

9 2008 0054 TC – The pruning of a yew tree at 2 West Lodge, Newton Park, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS

9 2008 0080 TC – The pruning of a sycamore tree at 14, Bakewell House, Main Street, Newton Solney

NO OBJECTIONS

Planning  Decisions

9 2007 1290 TP – The pruning of an Oak Tree covered by SDDC TPO 129 at Bladon House School, Newton Orad, Newton Solney

CONSENT GRANTED

9 2007 1113 TC – The felling of a Larch tree within the Newton Solney Conservation Area at 3 Newton Park, Newton Solney

CONSENT GRANTED

9 2007 1213 FH – The erection of an extension at 36 Main Street, Newton Solney

GRANTED subject to conditions

07/154  Correspondence.

8.42 pm – Cllr Ford and Cllr Bladen left the meeting
All correspondence was circulated.
A meeting is to be held on 13.02.08 at the Infant School about it’s status as an ECO school.  All are invited to attend.
The Carbon Imprint project is to be run again following the success at Walton on Trent and a new village will be sought to participate.
This matter will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
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07/138
To consider the Village Project

The Chairman suspended Standing Orders to allow Mr Topliss to address the meeting.
The pumping Station pit was capped approximately 20 years ago, but now the site is an eyesore and a possible hazard.  It is unsure as to whom owns the land but Mr Holdcroft accepts that this area is common land and is aware of the aims of the project. During recent floods, up to three quarters of the land flooded.  The issue of the power cables also needed to be considered.
Mr Topliss has spoken with Mr I Hey (SDDC) and Mr P Marriott (SDDC) and an application for grant funding is to be made.  This is after clarification has been sought over drainage, as Mr Holdcroft is apparently convinced that there is still drainage through the pit.  Mr Topliss will seek assistance from Mr C Payne (SDDC) to clarify this.  Visits have been made to the Hatton project.
Thanks were conveyed to Mr Topliss.
The Chairman returned to Standing Orders
07/155
Accounts.

a)      Accounts for Payment
The following accounts were passed for payment
Money received

None received
07/156
Future agenda items

a)      Involvement in the Carbon Impact project

b)      Internal Audit procedures

c)      Village Plan Update

d)      Additional sign on the Playing Field

07/157
Any other business taken at the chairman’s discretion
There has been reported evidence of a fire being lit and of needles and syringes being left on the playing field.  Reports had been received that a tent had been pitched on the playing field and unidentified young people were reported to have camped there. This will be reported to the police.  Reported instances of a camping were also received.  Consideration will be given to the making of a “No Camping” sign at the next meeting.
Tools have been stolen from a van recently.  All Parishioners were requested to be vigilant.
The Clerk was requested to seek the clearing of drains in the Village, particularly regarding two drains, one opposite the Unicorn, the other close to the Brickmakers Arms.
07/158
Dates of the next meeting. The next Ordinary Parish Council meeting will be held on:
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14th March, 11th April, 9th May, and 13th June
All meetings are to commence at 7.45pm in the Village Hall, Newton Solney.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending, and closed the meeting at 8.58pm.
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